
www.ckpublichealth.com 

Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Public Health  
PO Box 1136, 435 Grand Avenue West 
Chatham, ON  N7M 5L8 

Tel: 519.352.7270    Fax: 519.352.2166 

April 25, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Ford  
Premier of Ontario  
Delivered via email: premier@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Deputy Premier 
Minister of Health  
Delivered via email: sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org 

Dear Premier Ford and Deputy Premier and Minister Jones: 

RE:   Universal, No-cost Coverage for all Prescription Contraceptive Options to 
all People Living in Ontario 

At its meeting held on March 15, 2023, the Chatham-Kent Board of Health passed the 
following motion: 

“That Administration prepare a letter of advocacy to the Provincial government 
encouraging them to cover the cost of birth control for all Ontario residents, and 
that this letter be copied to alPHa and any other appropriate partners.” 

It is estimated that 30-40% of all pregnancies in Canada are unintended with those of 
lower socioeconomic status being one of the leading vulnerable groups impacted1. 
Timely access to effective contraception directly influences the rate of unintended 
pregnancies. In Canada, cost is the leading barrier preventing individuals from gaining 
access to effective contraceptives2/3. Cost should not be a barrier Ontarians face to 
obtain consistent and timely access to effective contraceptives. 

OHIP+ has begun to address this issue in Ontario by providing no cost coverage for 
anyone under the age of 25 who is not covered by a private plan. This coverage needs 
to be expanded to all Ontarians without the restrictions put on those with private plans 
or those over the age of 24. Ontarians should have universal, no-cost, confidential 
access to effective contraceptives. 

At the beginning of April, British Columbia started the journey of providing prescription 
contraceptive access equality for their province and we are advocating for Ontario in 
this journey. 
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Thank you for your attention to this important issue. We stand firmly in support of 
protecting and advancing sexual and reproductive health rights.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
Brock McGregor  
Chair, Chatham-Kent Board of Health 
 
 
Copy to: 
Hon. Monte McNaughton, MPP, Lambton-Kent-Middlesex, Minister of Labour, Training 
and Skills Development 
Trevor Jones, MPP, Chatham-Kent-Leamington 
Loretta Ryan, Executive Director, Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) 
Ontario Public Health Units 
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